FIRC Board of Directors’ Meeting

May 2, 2009
Shenandoah Junction, West Virginia

Directors Present:  Jo Ann Brown, Laura Colicchio, Tony Colicchio, Suzi McGraw, Rich Moore 

Directors Absent: Marcia Newman, Sali Peterson

Members Present:  Pat Moore, Sandy Newkirk

The meeting opened at 1:40 pm and ended at 2:35 pm.

The board approved the minutes of the January 31, 2009 meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

Jo Ann Brown gave the Treasurer’s report.

Opening balance:
$2.140.00

Income:

   125.00
(dues - $100, youth scholarship donation - $25)



Subtotal:
2,265.00

Expenses:
0.00


Current Balance:
$2,265.00
Scholarship Fund:

Opening balance:
$355.00

Income:

   25.00
(donation)

Current Balance:         $380.00
(included in total of $2,265.00)
Membership

Reminders were sent to all members who had not renewed.  Four new and old members have joined or renewed since the last meeting.  The names of former members who have not renewed in 2009 will be removed from the club mailing list.

Old Business

Clothing.  Susan Milloy decided not to use the $200 authorized by the board at the January meeting to purchase clothing to be sold at events.  Instead, she will prepare a folder with photos and description of club clothing along with order forms.  The folder will be available at club events.

Rich Moore reported that club members have purchased 15 of the 20 new FIRC saddle pads in royal blue.  Five are left.

Tony still plans to put caps, t-shirts, and sweatshirts on eBay.

Workshop.  On March 7, Linda Hansen, Doctor of Chiropractic and Animal Sports Therapist, conducted a workshop on equine health and nutrition in Catharpin, VA.  About 10 club members attended.  Afterwards, she checked horses for saddle fit and treated any horses that needed it. 

Drill Team.  The drill team met at Sandy Newkirk's farm in West Virginia on March 29.  Thirteen club members rode under Sandy's direction.  The board agreed to purchase cones and dressage letters to be used by the team during practices.  Pat Moore will purchase the items.

Clinic.  Magnus Larusson gave private lessons and presented an excellent clinic from April 16 to 19 at Suzi and Sandy's farm in WV.  Fifteen club members rode and about the same number audited.  The board agreed to reimburse Suzi and Sandy $70 for the purchase of an easel, which becomes club property.

Judged Trail Ride.  Seven members of the club rode in a judged trail ride presented by the Battlefield Equestrian Society on the Manassas Battlefield on April 26.  The Icelandic drew a lot of positive attention from the other 140 riders and staff.

New Business

Drill Team.  The next practice will be on May 17 at Sandy Newkirk's farm in West Virginia.
Trail Ride.  Tony and Laura Colicchio will sponsor a trail ride in Upper Marlboro, MD on May 23.  They will send an announcement to the club.

Schooling Show.  The first schooling show of 2009 will be held at Sally Thorpe and Sam Castleman's farm in Thurmont, MD on June 13.  Pat Moore is the show manager.  She is planning for five tolt and four-gait classes, a dressage class, and a fun class.  Sandy Newkirk will be proving information on the dressage class.  Sandy will be judging the show.

USIHC Reports

Breeding Committee Report, Sali Peterson

The Breeding Committee has been considering requirements for membership on the committee, how to make the United States more prominent in FEIF breeding matters, and how to support US attendance at FEIF meetings. 

Promotions Committee Report, Sali Peterson

The Promotions Committee has sent a new brochure on Icelandic horses to be distributed to the public at events.  The USIHC board voted to provide $3,000 for promotions.

Regional Club Committee Report, Rich Moore

The Regional Club Committee has been quiet.

Sports Committee Report, Sali Peterson (from Sverrir Bjartmarz)


      The Sports Committee and the Board of Directors have been discussing arrangements for

 
      tryouts for the US team to the next World Championship.

Youth Committee Report, Susan Milloy



     Susan Milloy reported that over 50 young people from around the world have signed up for the 


     FEIF Youth camp in July at Winterhorse Park in Wisconsin.  

The next FIRC director’s meeting will be Saturday, July 25, 2009 in MD.
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